

WINNING WOLVES

Congratulations to Erik Lett, CHS Positive Referral Recipient and winner of a chrome book! Erik's name was drawn from the pool of students who were recognized first semester for showing positive behavior and/or achievement. Congratulations, Erik!



The following CHS Wolves were named to the American Family Insurance All-USA Arizona High School Football Team: Bryce Perkins (QB), Justin Jan (WR), J.W. Windsor (DL) and Mason Moran (DB)

Congratulations to the CHS Wrestling Team for winning the Mile High Tournament in Prescott. The team finished with 7 individual placers. Jason Holmes took 1st and won "Outstanding Wrestler" of the tournament. Anfernee Hale took 2nd and Michael Reyes took 3rd. Joey Rico came in at 4th. Quince McLaws took 5th. Finally, Cort Collins and Harold Colbert came in 6th. Great job, Wolves!

Recent Wins:

- Girls Basketball def. Red Mountain (JV 43-15; F 55-30)
- Boys Basketball def. Valley Vista (V 67-53; JV 66-40; F 75-48) and Red Mountain (V 75-67; F 56-51)
- JV Boys Soccer def. Highland 5-2



This Week's Home Events:

- Monday, January 5th: Girls Basketball vs. St. Mary's (4:00pm F, 5:30pm JV, 7:00pm V)
- Tuesday, January 6th: Boys Basketball vs. Centennial (4:00pm F, 5:30pm JV, 7:00pm V); Girls Soccer vs. Skyline (4:00pm JV, 6:00pm V)
- Wednesday, December 7th: Boys Basketball vs. Perry (4:00pm F, 5:30 JV); F Wrestling vs. Brophy, Kellis and Westview @ 4:00pm
- Friday, December 9th: Girls Basketball vs. Buena (4:00pm F, 5:30pm JV, 7:00pm V); Boys Soccer vs. Red Mountain (4:00pm JV, 6:00pm V)

CHS CHORAL DEPARTMENT HITS ALL THE RIGHT NOTES

The Chandler High School Choral Department, under the direction of Ms. Lori Lyford, performed a wonderful Winter Concert on December 15th to a packed CCA house. The concert featured all six CHS choirs and ended with a combined choir number, including alumni. Good luck to the Men's Choir who will be traveling to New Orleans to perform in the Barber Shop Harmony Society's Youth Chorus Festival this week. The CHS Treblemakers will also be guest performers in the Show of Champions.







PSAT PARENT WORKSHOP

Did your son or daughter take the PSAT in October of this year? If so, you are invited to join us at Chandler High's CTE lecture hall for a FREE score report workshop. Participants will receive their child's score report at the workshop. For your convenience, two workshops are being hosted on January 27th from 5:00-6:00pm and January 29th from 6:00-7:00pm.

Both workshops will cover the same content. Please call 480-812-7706 to RSVP your attendance at your preferred workshop time and date.

CHS GIRLS SOCCER DONATION DRIVE

Support CHS Girls Soccer by donating used clothing and household items at a donation drive on Saturday, January 10th from 9:00am-12:00pm in our NW parking lot. Click <u>donation drive flyer</u> for more info.

CHS IB/MYP STUDENT SHADOW DAY

Eighth grade students who want to experience Chandler High School should sign up to shadow a current CHS Wolf for a morning. The following Shadow Day is open for sign-up: Friday, February 6th. Sign up using the <u>online form</u>.

FOOTBALL CHAMPIONSHIP T-SHIRTS AVAILABLE

Want a 2014 Wolf State Championship t-shirt? They're available in the CHS Bookstore now. \$8 for students, \$10 for non-students.



CORPORATE GIFT MATCHING

There are over 50 participating companies within the Valley that allow employees, spouses and retired employees to benefit from the corporate matching gift program. The matching gift program will match an employee's donation to the school of choice. Since Chandler Unified School District is a 170(c) (1), we are able to receive matching contributions. For more info, please see <u>corporate gift</u> matching flyer.

ADDRESS CHANGES

Has your address changed since your student registered at Chandler High School? It is required by the state to have current proof of residency in all student files. If you have moved, please submit an updated utility bill to the office as soon as possible. (This does not affect your current student's Open Enrollment status for this school year.)

You can also update your phone number with an email to the office.

Please contact the CHS Registrar's Office with any questions at 480-812-7724.

CURRICULUM AND HONORS INFO NIGHTS

<u>Save the Dates</u> for info regarding Chandler High's Curriculum Night on January 15th and CHS Honors Program Information Night on January 22nd.

WE HOPE THAT STUDENTS HAD A RESTFUL AND ENJOYABLE BREAK AND ARE READY FOR A PRODUCTIVE SECOND SEMESTER. SCHOOL RESUMES TUESDAY, JANUARY 6^{TH} .